English Meadows Property Owners Association (EMPOA)

Annual Meeting and Board of Directors Meeting

February 13, 2007

John Prush called the meeting to order at 7:15 p.m.  

Board members present:  John Prush, John Lindley, Nancy Case, Patricia Wysong, Geoff Ruonavaara, Valerie Alleman, and Byron Callies.  

John P. informed all in attendance that unchallenged items do not require a quorum vote and we do not have a quorum tonight.

Visitors present:  Kathy Azelton, Valerie Alleman, Patti & Diego Amador, Cheryl Baker, Paul Bartlett, Annette Burge, Byron Callies, Nancy & Chuck Case, John Derby, Justin Davis, David & Emily Desrochers, Clint Gilsdorf, Jeff Guilfoyle, Susan Harmon, Vera Intveld, Jim Johnson, Sarah Koch, John & Ann Marie Lindley, Mohamed Mahgoub, John Mason, Derek Miller, Marianne Miller, Ken & Peggy Nowlin, Cynthia Penski, Paul Pirrotta, John & Tracy Prush, Todd Rae, Geoff Ruonavaara, Matt Underhill, James Walsh, Matt Wendling, Carol & David Wilkins, Patricia Wysong, and Mark Zdowczyk.

It was moved by John P., seconded by Geoff and passed unanimously, to approve the minutes of the January 16, 2007 regular meeting as presented.

Budget & Financial Report:

Nancy presented the 2007 Proposed Budget, the current balance sheet and 2006 final budget.  It was moved by John P., seconded by Geoff and passed unanimously, to accept the 2007 Proposed Budget as presented.  

Neighborhood Watch:

John P. reported that John Mason would like to step down as chairperson of the Neighborhood Watch Program and requested that anyone interested in assuming this position contact a board member.

Commons Area:
John P. reported on a meeting with the Ingham County Drain Commissioner regarding the retention ponds including making sure the grading is correct and putting in filtration strips.  The Drain Commissioner recommends lawn treatments without phosphorous.  Valerie reported that Tru Green does not use treatments with phosphorous.  John L. reported that the Drain Commissioner’s office will assist us with plantings, etc. for the filtration strips.

Bylaws:

John L. reviewed the proposed Bylaw changes:

1. Notices of special meetings are to be sent out at least two weeks before the meeting.

2. A voice vote can be taken including officer elections unless a majority requests a written ballot.

3. Persons serving for inspection of elections cannot be financially interested or living in the same home with a person on the ballot.

4. Add notification of meetings a minimum of ten days in advance via web site, mail, or e-mail.

5. The board can hold meetings at their discretion with a minimum of nine meetings per year and not more than sixty days between meetings.

6. The board may increase or decrease dues by 5% without approval of the entire membership.

7. Require notification of the membership of changes in the Bylaws.

Discussion included:

1. Request for private vote on elections of officers.

2. Proxy voting.  (information was provided that non-profit associations cannot vote electronically).

3. Suggestion of lowering the quorum.

4. Change the annual meeting date to another month.

5. Question of doing an absentee vote – Nancy reported that you cannot; however, you can do it by phone.

New Board Nominations and Elections:

John P. called for nominations for President.  Nomination was made for John Lindley.

John P. called for nominations for Vice President.  Nomination was made for Valerie Alleman.

John P. called for nominations for Treasurer.  Nomination was made for Nancy Case.

John P. called for nominations for Secretary.  Nomination was made for Pat Wysong.

John P. called for nominations for Directors.  Nominations were made for Cindy Penski, Diego Amador, and Cheryl Baker.

As there were no other nominations and none opposed, no vote was taken and the new officers are elected.

Questions and Comments:

1. Question of who is to remove the snow on the sidewalk along their property on Eifert south of Hadden Hall.  Response of it being the property owner’s responsibility along their property.

2. Thanks for removing the unwanted people around the ponds with information that Chuck Case was responsible for placing the signs.

3. Statement that a resident has no idea what is going on because they don’t have a computer and no monthly mailings.  John Mason commented that these are volunteers and it would be an imposition to expect a mass mailing.

4. Ken Nowlin stated that he had requested names of the officers and contact information and had not received it.  Nancy stated that she had sent it.

5. Suggestion of having minutes mailed to all without e-mail.

The new board members met and established the next meeting date of Thursday, March 8, 2007 at 7:00 p.m. to be held at Nancy’s house at 5042 Glendurgan Court.

As there was no further business, the meeting adjourned at 8:18 p.m.

Patricia Wysong, Secretary

NOTE:  These minutes will be presented for approval at the March 8, 2007 annual meeting.
